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IFSS council meeting, Portland, Oregon

Minutes from June 13, 2010

The meeting began at 8:15 AM.

Attendees Present:

Mayuki Aibiki




Uwe Brückner


   Irshad Chaudry




Mark Clemens


Eugen Faist




Hiroyuki Hirasawa



   Richard Hotchkiss




Masao Miyashita

Basil Pruitt




Daniel Remick


   Reinaldo Salomao




Mauricio Silva



Daniel Traber




Martijn van Griensven


1. The President, Irshad Chaudry welcomed all Council Members.

2. The minutes of the 2009 meeting were approved.

3. Bill Curreri reported on the 2012 International Meeting in Miami, Florida: Superb facility, and safety is not a problem (in this area there are all the luxury hotels), the hotel “Eden Rock” is an old facility (residence of Frank Sinatra), but completely refurbished.

4. Uwe Brückner presents the treasurer’s report:

*

Only the ESS has paid.

*

During the meeting, the Japanese Shock Society paid the annual dues.

*
Basilia Zingarelli is going to issue a check during this meeting for the US Shock Society.

*

The Chinese Shock Society has paid for years 2009 and 2010.

*
Reinaldo Salomao – (for the Brazilian Shock Society): Last year, there were problems with the Brazilian Shock Society, but they have decided to continue. Payments for 2009 and 2010 have been immediately paid on site.

*

The IFSS account has a surplus of $ 19,000.
5. IFSS Awards:

*
In Cologne, there have been 5 travel awards ($1,000 each) for young investigators; there will be the same amount of awards for the 2012 meeting.

*
Proposal from Dan Remick: mid level people for 1 award and 4 awards for young investigators; proposal rejected.

*
Best paper will also be awarded with $1,000. On the abstract, it should be noted that they want to compete for the best paper.

6. Irshad Chaudry thanked Mauricio Silva for setting up the Bylaws.

*
Some council members made comments that are incorporated in the print out. All council members should please go through these comments and approve them by the end of June.

*
Prof. Silva will make the changes in the Constitution, according to the suggestions. The number of Past Presidents should be two. It will be written as “The most recent two that are willing to serve”.

*

To change the bylaws - you need a 4/5 majority.

*

$1 per capita will be the annual fee.

7. Basil Pruitt asked the following: In which country is the IFSS incorporated in? Uwe Brückner responded that the constitution was filed in his state, by that the IFSS is tax free in Germany (even different by state). However, the Society is not registered in any country. 

The secretary will look into this matter, together with Uwe Brückner. They will speak with Dr. Herndon, as he was President of the International Burn Society. 

Possible country for registration – Switzerland.
8. IFSS members:

*
Irshad Chaudry had some contacts with the Indonesian Shock Society, which were not fruitful. Therefore, this Society will be left out of IFSS.

*
No news on the Australian Shock Society. Eugen Faist stated that Dr. Ballock may be interested. Daniel Traber stated that Dr. Fraser may be interested. Eugen Faist and Daniel Traber should send the contact information to Irshad Chaudry by end of June.

9. IFSS will not join the Global Sepsis Alliance as they ask $5,000 upfront.

10. Any suggestions should be sent to Dr. Chaudry.

Meeting was adjourned at 8:50 AM.

Martijn van Griensven

General Secretary

